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January 26, 2004

Barbara Drake, Director, El Paso Department of Human Services (EPDHS)

105 N. Spruce
Colorado Springs, CO  80905

Dear Ms. Drake:

Several adoptive families in El Paso County have contacted the Colorado Coalition of Adoptive Families (COCAF) stating that they are being contacted by El Paso DHS caseworkers to discuss voluntary decreases in adoption subsidies.  We are aware of the budget crisis in El Paso County, and the need to reduce child welfare expenditures.  We also are very aware that historically, El Paso has strongly supported its adoptive families with regards to the subsidies and services provided.  However, we have some concerns about the current approach.  These include:

· The families who have approached us are being contacted by phone, and there is no way to document whether what they are being told is factual.  Since the department is partially trying to balance its budget by decreasing existing adoption subsidies, the Department’s position should be documented in writing, and provided to all El Paso adoptive families.  This would ensure that families are being told consistent information, regardless of which worker they are speaking with, and are not being pressured inappropriately.  We have also been informed that families are being told that mandatory subsidy decreases will be implemented if families do not agree to voluntary decreases; it is our understanding that mandatory cuts at the county level is contrary to state and federal law.  
· By state and federal law, the county may only negotiate changes to an existing IV-E subsidy based on information indicating changes to the child's original condition or circumstances.  Additionally, IV-E subsidies may not be decreased without the adoptive family’s agreement. 

Currently, the County is requesting that families set aside the protections afforded by the above regulations in order to help with the County’s budget crisis.  If families voluntarily take a cut in their subsidies based soley on the County’s request to do so (e.g., the County has no documentation regarding a change in the child’s circumstances/original barriers to adoption) then this should be acknowledged in the revised subsidy, and the subsidy should be reinstated to its original amount if the County’s budget problems decrease in the future.  Families who support the County now by agreeing to take a subsidy cut should not be penalized in the future if the monies are available to cover their initial subsidy contract.

We think this acknowledgement is particularly important, since it appears as if El Paso’s projected savings due to voluntary cuts in adoption subsidies is about 25% of the County’s $4 million shortfall.  If our estimate is not correct, it would be very beneficial to have the appropriate information included in the above-mentioned letter to the families.  
· Families who cannot afford or are uncomfortable with a cut in their subsidies, should not be pressured to do so.

Again, we understand that El Paso, like many counties, is facing a budget crisis, as are many of the families who have adopted from the County.  We are guessing that some El Paso families will agree to voluntarily cut their adoption subsidies, and hope that, since these families are being tapped to help solve the County’s Child Welfare budget crisis, that the concerns expressed above will be addressed.  We would be very willing to talk to you about this situation.  Please feel free to contact me with any question or comments at 303.664.4638 (w), or by email at cocafcave@yahoo.com.  Thank you for your time on this matter.

Sincerely,

Deborah Cave

President, COCAF

Cc: 
Lloyd Malone, EPDHS Child Welfare Administrator

Maija Scheidel, EPDHS Division Manager

Sue Eilertsen, EPDHS Adoption Unit supervisor

Yvonne Sletta, EPDHS Subsidy Manager 

Sharen Ford, CDHS Manager Permanency Services Unit, Child Welfare Services 

Sandy Blaylock, Chief of Staff Lt Colorado Governor’s Office 
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